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May 6, 2019 
 
Ms. Kirsten Walli 
Ontario Energy Board 
PO Box 2319 
27th Floor, 2300 Yonge Street 
Toronto, Ontario M4P 1E4 
 
Re: Entegrus Transmission – Request for Licence Cancellation (ET-2010-0351) 
 
Dear Ms. Walli,  
 
I am writing to respectively request cancellation of the Entegrus Transmission Inc. (“ETI”) Electricity Transmitter 
Licence ET-2010-0351 (“the licence”) under Section 77(5) of the Ontario Energy Board (“OEB”) Act.   
 
The Board granted the licence to ETI on November 2, 2011 in proceeding EB-2011-0260.   Subsequently, on 
December 29, 2015, ETI filed an application to amend the effective date of its transmission licence to the earlier of: 
(i) the date upon which ETI is designated as a developer of transmission assets in Ontario pursuant to a Board 
designation process; or (ii) the date upon which ETI applies to amend Schedule 1 of its licence to specify the 
facilities to be owned and/or operated by ETI.  On February 4, 2016, the OEB issued its decision accepting the 
above amendment and issued an updated licence. 
 
ETI obtained the licence in contemplation of owning / operating electricity transmission assets in Ontario.  
However, since inception, ETI’s business activities have been comprised of non-transmission activities, including 
the acquisition of various land assets and land rights.  ETI has entered into transactions to supply land easements 
to other parties.  ETI also provides some maintenance and inspection services on third party assets and sells 
existing gravel from its lands.  ETI does not own or operate transmission assets, and accordingly no such facilities 
are listed under Schedule 1 of the ETI transmission licence.  Further, ETI has not charged tariffs and has not 
conducted any transmission or regulated services for which an Electricity Transmitter Licence is required.   
 
As matters have evolved, ETI no longer contemplates owning or operating transmission assets.  Accordingly, ETI 
respectively requests that the Board cancel licence ET-2010-0351. 
 
If you have questions or require additional information, please contact David Ferguson at 519-352-6300 Ext. 558. 
or myself. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
[Original Signed By] 
 
Tomo Matesic 
President – Entegrus Transmission Inc. 
Phone: 519-352-6300 Ext. 349 
Email: regulatory@entegrus.com 
 
cc:  David Ferguson, Vice President of Regulatory & Human Resources 


